Watertown Township
2630 South Sandusky Rd

Sandusky, MI  48471

Tuesday, September 10, 2019 – 6:00
The Watertown Township Board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Franzel at 6:00 P.M.   All present rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
PRESENT: Kenny, Cambridge, Franzel, Coats, Ross and Diaz
GUESTS:  Margo & Tom Wyss, Jeff Renaudin, Bill Dixon, Dick Henderson, Susan Cole
ABSENT:   None 

ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO AGENDA:   

President Scott Franzel and Clerk Tammy Ross made changes to the order of the agenda in order to improve the flow of the meeting. Board members were requested to give their opinions/suggestions on the changes.

No other additions or corrections presented.
***Cambridge made the motion to approve the agenda as presented. Kenny supported.  Ayes:  Cambridge, Franzel, Coats, Kenny and Ross.  Nays:  None.  Motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE

Michigan Association of Planning 2019 Conference invitation was presented for the Board’s consideration.
Burnham & Flower Liability Policy – Township Insurance Representative, Jonathon and Township Clerk, Tammy Ross met at the end of July. Jonathon wasn’t able to make this township meeting but will be here at the regular October Meeting. However, the policy is due this month. The basic policy is $6,498 and past practice has been to include Terrorism in the policy for an additional $39 and $23. Also, beginning last year, the Board approved an increase of Non-Monetary Defense Cost Coverage to $50,000 per incident and $100,000 per aggregate at an additional cost of $350. The total policy cost, with the additional coverage, is $6,910. This invoice will be added to the list of monthly bills to be paid.
CLERK:
1. Approval of August 6, 2019 Minutes.
2. Approve bills to be paid 
TREASURER:
1. Approval of August 2019 checks #15902 thru #15927 with #15912 voided, Total amount of $112,172.33
Rebecca Cambridge inquired about the invoice from the Tribune Recorder Leader. The Council previously approved that Bill Dixon, Tribune Recorder Leader, convert the Planning Commission Ordinance Files to a useable and updatable form at a cost of up to $500. Mr. Dixon updated the Council on the process used to convert the files.
***Motion by Cambridge to approve August 6, 2019 minutes, the bills to be paid as presented and August 2019 checks in the amount of $112,172.33, supported by Kenny.  Ayes:  Cambridge, Franzel, Coats, Kenny and Ross.  Nays:  none.  Motion carried.

FIRE ASSOCIATION REPORT: Fire Chief’s report from the August 20, 2019 Meeting:
· Auditor, Joe Nartker presented the annual audit. A copy is available for review.
· 3rd Annual Warrior Walk was held on August 10th. Firefighter, Troy Spiegel took the fire truck to the event.
· The ladder truck was inspected on July 23rd. All is well for another year. 

· The Firemen’s Memorial will be held from September 20th through the 22nd. Three firefighter names will be added to the wall this year - Gordy Hutson, Jerry Rich and Ed Gill.
· Since the July 2019 meeting there have been 14 runs with 6 chargeable runs, 4 rescue (1st responder calls and non-chargeable) and 4 other non-chargeable runs.
· Night of the storm – August 20th – there were 3 runs in Watertown with wires down, a PDA on South Sandusky Road, wires down on Henderson Road, wires down on Argyle Street and 21 hazard condition calls.
SEWER: Scott Kenny reported: 

· Everything is done and submitted to the city for the last quarter.
· Changed 3 meters and a half dozen pads.

· An official form of identification is needed to show homeowners he is the Township Meter Reader. 
Township President Scott Franzel informed visitors that non-council discussion must be stopped as it is causing a disruption. Conversations may be held outside of the hall.

***Motion by Kenny to contact The Tribune Recorder Leader to obtain business cards and identifying lanyards, supported by Ross.  Ayes:  Cambridge, Franzel, Coats, Kenny and Ross.  Nays:  none.  Motion carried.

WEB SITE REPORT: Rebecca Cambridge reported that:
· She removed Doug Banker from the Board of Review Contact List. Sheila Coats will provide Planning Commission Member’s emails
· Added Township Assessor’s contact information to township website

· Added contact information for Gary Heberling, District Commissioner but needs his email address.
· Updated Deferment of Summer Taxes form.

PUBLIC OFFICIALS
None
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Jeff Renaudin – Requested clarification on the change of auditor. Tammy Ross clarified the auditor for the Township has not changed. Sheila Coats clarified that Joe Nartker has been doing audits for the fire department for approximately 15 years but does not do the Township audits.
Jeff Renaudin requested a copy of all the ordinances original and changed. Scott Franzel directed him to put in a FOIA request. Also, as earlier discussed, the ordinances have been updated into a useable form and will be put on the website as soon as possible and may be downloaded then.
Tom Wyss – Requested to clear up the mailing of his tax invoice. Sheila Coats explained that as the property mortgage was recently paid off, the mortgage company had not taken his property off of their tax request list. Therefore, his tax invoice was mailed to the mortgage company. The update should be made by the next tax cycle and this issue should be resolved, although Mr. Wyss may want to contact the mortgage company to make sure the issue is addressed.
ZONING:  
1. Jonathon Boyle – The Township Attorney will pass this issue on to the Prosecuting Attorney. He will also clarify with the judge how future zoning matters of this nature should be handled. 
2. James Spoutz, 105 Morris Rd – No update
3. Thibodue 2586 S.Sandusky Rd – No update 

4. Pritchett Land Splits – No update
5. Franzel has received many complaints regarding Blight around the township – many of the complaints from years and nothing has ever been done.  How does the Board want respond and how do we want to deal with these issues – No update
· Sylvan Dr

· S Sandusky Rd 

· S Sandusky Rd 

· Morris Rd 

· Watertown Rd 

PERMITS ISSUED: Scott Franzel reported:
· Keith Henderson was issued a violation for an abandon car.
· He issued a Building Land Use Permit

· He issued a Building Land Use Permit for a shed
· He issued a Building Land Use Permit for himself, but requested that someone look it over before approval.
· He bought USPS Stamps and had the invoice for them.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Windmill ordinance – No Update
2. Air Advantage – Grant Program, The application has been signed and sent in. Awards will be made by the end of December and construction will begin when the frost is out of the ground. There were approximately 100 surveys sent back in. 
3. Dave Faber City Manager – Blight Officer – Sandusky City Manager Dave Faber is still working on this issue but invited the Board to send in their top offenders to him to pass onto the Blight Officer. 
NEW BUSINESS

1. Fee Schedule – No Update
Scott Franzel reported:
· Road paving has been delayed 2 weeks
· Frenchline Road Bridge should be finished in 2 weeks
· The Township Hall project is delayed a week.
· Cramer Property – Lorraine Cramer will call her state contact to make sure the liability doesn’t come 
back on them.
· A resident on Townline Road is requesting a letter from the township stating he was approved to have up to 25 dogs at his kennel
· Green Stone Credit is donating a conference table and chairs to the township.

Rebecca Cambridge reported:  
· She took a ride around township back roads and there are homemade road signs all over. Scott Franzel will speak with Andrew Palmer to request proper signs be put up.

· She will be attending the MTTA meeting on October 17th. If registration is paid for by September 17th the Early Bird Registration Special is $116 dollars – Board approval is not needed for conferences with a cost of up to $500 dollars, however, she will turn in the registration application for payment.
· She also asked if the property line trees were removed by DTE. They are removed.

Jeanie Diaz – Requested a name badge also. The Board approved by unanimous consent. 
Tom Wyss asked for the date winter tax invoices are mailed. Sheila Coats stated they will be sent out December 1st.
ADJOURN: 
Motion by Coats to Adjourn, supported by Cambridge.  Ayes:  Cambridge, Franzel, Coats, Kenny and Ross.  Nays:  None.  Motion carried.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Supervisor Franzel at 6:45 pm.
 Next Board Meeting is Tuesday, October 1, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Tammy Ross, Clerk
